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Memorandum 

DATE:  March 21, 2023 

TO:  Treasure Island Mobility Management Agency Board: Commissioners Dorsey 

(Chair), Chan, Engardio, Mandelman, Melgar, Peskin, Preston, Ronen, Safaí, 

Stefani, and Walton 

FROM:  Tilly Chang – Executive Director 

SUBJECT:  Executive Director’s Report – INFORMATION 

 

LOCAL ISSUES 

Treasure Island Supplemental Transportation Study - Final Working Group Meeting 

Scheduled. The TI Supplemental Transportation Study is a District 6 Neighborhood Program 

Planning Project requested by former Chair Haney and approved by the Transportation 

Authority Board in October 2021.  Transportation Authority and One Treasure Island staff 

presented an update on the study at the October 2022 TIMMA Committee meeting, including 

the results of outreach activities and a draft short list of supplemental transportation 

strategies.  The study team has drafted a funding and implementation plan for the 

recommended strategies which correspond to the state Regional Early Action Planning 

(REAP) grant proposal we submitted in December.  One Treasure Island will convene the 

study’s Working Group for their final meeting in early April 2023 to review the final draft 

recommendations, funding, and implementation approach. We expect to bring the Study’s 

Final Report to the Transportation Authority Board for approval this spring.  For more 

information see: www.sfcta.org/projects/treasure-island-supplemental-transportation-study. 

PROJECT DELIVERY 

Treasure Island Autonomous Vehicle Shuttle Pilot - Preparing for Deployment. The 

autonomous vehicle shuttle (AVS) pilot is a planned nine-month deployment of AVS 

technology on Treasure Island to provide free rides to the public along a fixed route on 

Treasure Island. The rides will complement Muni’s 25 Treasure Island line, and will have an 

on-board attendant at all times. We have executed a contract with the AVS vendor, Beep, Inc., 

and are continuing to plan for community outreach, vehicle testing, and training while Beep 

seeks federal and state permits. A 30-day vehicle testing period without passengers is 

expected to begin as early as March 31, 2023 and we expect to begin passenger service in 

May. Outreach events will take place this spring. For more information see: 

www.sfcta.org/projects/treasure-island-autonomous-shuttle-pilot. 
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